BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ MEETING

KPA Management, 6402 Arlington Blvd, Suite 700
Water’s Edge (WE) Condominium
Thursday, January 16, 2020
Board Members (In Attendance)
Trish Houston

President
Candice Grams
Vice President
Tony Stewart

Secretary
Pat Sandlin

Member at Large
Board Members (Absent)

Pam McIntosh

Treasurer

Management (In Attendance)

Kelly Lang

Property Manager, KPA Management
Rachel Blackwell
Recording Secretary 
Unit Owners (In Attendance)

None
Meeting Called to Order

Ms. Houston, President, called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.
Unit Owners Forum
None
Approval of Minutes
A motion was made by Ms. Grams, seconded by Ms. Houston to approve the November 21, 2019 Board meeting minutes as presented.  The motion carried 3-0-1. 

Deck Project

Joe Wilcher, Walker Consultants, was on-site for the concrete pours. An independent contractor is also on-site taking samples of the concrete to ensure the 5,000 psi is met, so far, the samples have well exceeded that number. Fairfax County has requested to be present for the next inspection and Walker Consultants will comply with that request. Decks on buildings 7, 8, 9 and 2 are complete and interior drywall work is being scheduled. The punch list items will not be worked on until all the decks are complete.
Management has spoken with Gary of CRG regarding the clean-up of buildings as the area should be completely cleaned once the inspection is complete, he has ensured he will speak to the crews and handle the situation. CRG will also be repairing any wood rot on the window trim. The Board is very happy with the quality of work being done by CRG.
Pool

Management will work to get proposals for the coping stone replacement. Mr. Stewart will reach out to some contractors to assist in getting second opinions regarding the replacement of coping stones.
Grounds
The Board will consider getting a proposal from CLS or have Brock spread topsoil and grass seed to repair the areas of turf near the lake once construction is complete.
All Plumbing still needs to come out and cold patch the area of asphalt that had to be cut into in order to repair the underground leak. Management will follow-up. 

Legal
Association Counsel is working on a new insurance deductible resolution, Management will forward to the Board once it is received.
Water Consumption
Management will update the water consumption spreadsheet once the invoices have been received.
Financials

The December 31, 2019 financials report an unaudited surplus of approximately $4,000.00.

Next Board Meeting
The next Board meeting is scheduled for February 20, 2020.
Adjournment
With no further business to discuss, the meeting was unanimously adjourned at 7:18p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Rachel Blackwell

Recording Secretary
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